Debra Thompson

From:

Dug and Susan Jensen <survival@gci.net>

Sent:

Friday, November 22, 2019 8:35 PM

To:

Assembly; Dug Jensen

Subject:

Frederick Point East

Follow Up Flag: Flag Status:

Follow up Flagged

Dear Assembly Members,

We are owners of two lots in Frederick Point East. Dug won one in the original land lottery, and this was our primary residence which we "proved up." When we lived there, the Petersburg Pilot wrote an article about us titled "Petersburg's Most Remote Couple." We have had the second lot for 15 or so years, and now live in Sitka. We are both on Social Security.

As you know, we receive NO services from the Petersburg Borough at Frederick Point East, despite being taxed at the rate of Service Area 1.

Is this legal?

In the past we have been told that we do receive services: "You can drive on Petersburg's roads and use the library." (Like the tourists.)

We respectfully ask that you please reduce the tax levy back to the 50% that was initially charged, and was promised in the 1978 annexation documents. Thank you.

Sincerely, Dug and Susan Jensen 305 Moller Avenue Sitka, Alaska 99835 907-747-5454